
 

 

 
To:  College and University Students 
From:  Lydia Whitman, International Bison Health Symposium Project Coordinator 
Email: lydia@bisoncentral.com 
 
 
Subject: Scholarship Opportunity – International Bison Health Symposium 
 
The International Bison Health Symposium planning committee is pleased to offer a student 
scholarship program thanks to generous support through USDA NIFA-AFRI grant funding. This 
scholarship will cover hotel and registration expenses for up to 12 students attending the 
International Bison Health Symposium June 30 – July 2, 2024, in Brookings, South Dakota. This 
program will encourage bison-related studies and promote leadership among future bison 
industry professionals.   
 
Qualifications 
Applicant must be an enrolled college or university student; in recognized livestock studies, 
animal science, veterinary, agriculture,  accounting, ag-econ, or a human nutrition program in the 
United States, Mexico or Canada.  
 
Application Timeline 
Applicants should complete the following entries and email responses to lydia@bisoncentral.com 
by May 15, 2024. Each applicant will be screened by the International Bison Health Symposium 
planning committee, which will make the final decision regarding the selection of recipients. 
Recipients will be announced by May 25, 2024.  
 
Scholarship Application 
First/ Last Name: 
Email Address: 
Phone Number: 
Name of University/ College: 
City/ State of University/ College: 
Dates Attended: 
Date of Anticipated Graduation: 
Area of Study/ Major:  
In 300 words or less, explain how you may play a role in the growth of the bison industry in the next 
15 years.  
 
If you have any questions, please contact Lydia Whitman, Program Manager for the National 
Bison Association, by phone at 303-292-2833 or email lydia@bisoncentral.com . 
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